
St Isidore Cluster Minutes 
Tuesday, January 26, 2015 at St. Isidore Catholic Center 

  
Opening prayer and meeting called to order at 8:05 p.m. 
  
ATTENDANCE:  Fr. Burkle, Mark Koenigs, Bill Denner, Matt Hemann, John Krebsbach, Tony 
Brown, Jo Popp, Keith Mayer, Annette Uker, and Glenda Ross 
ABSENT:    Marge Markham 
  
Tony made the motion to approve the minutes as written.   Seconded by Bill and carried. 
  
FAITH FORMATION REPORT: Glenda Ross reported that Fr. Ray started the Coordinator of 
Religions Ed evaluations and is still in progress.   They have made out the budget for the new 
year. 
  
PARISH LIFE REPORT:   No report 
  
SOCIAL JUSTICE REPORT:  Annette Uker reported on the collection of plastic lids for wheel 
chairs. Talked about the community meals which began in November; Sacred Heart will do the 
one in February. $492.77 from the school supply 2nd collection was used to buy hats, mittens, 
gloves, and snow pants for needy kids in the Osage and St. Ansgar elementary schools. 
  
LITURGY COMMITTEE REPORT:  Ash Wednesday and Lenten calendar set as well as the schedule 
for Holy Week. 
  
PASTOR’S REPORT:   Fr. Ray will be starting informational sessions on the Mass in both 
parishes. He is working on the Lenten newsletter. 
  
OLD BUSINESS:   None 
  
NEW BUSINESS: World Day of Prayer was held at Sacred Heart with seven churches on the core 
planning team. Coordinators of Religions Ed have plans to meet with the Archbishop. Matt gave 
a progress report on the roof replacement project at Visitation. Bill talked about their ongoing 
plans for remodel or build new at Sacred Heart.  John asked about a combined fundraiser 
between Visitation and Sacred Heart, but we didn’t think it would work. 
  
Tony made the motion to adjourn at 8:50 p.m. 
  
Matt Hemann --- secretary 
 


